
Cape Breton Newcomer  
Primary Care Clinic

What is a Newcomer Primary Care Clinic? 
Nova Scotia Health and Cape Breton University have partnered to 
create a primary health care clinic for newcomers in the Cape Breton 
Regional Municipality (CBRM). The clinic will provide timely access 
to safe and culturally sensitive care for those without a permanent 
primary care provider (physician or nurse practitioner).

Who can access the Cape Breton 
Newcomer Primary Care Clinic?
Residents of all ages who are:

•	 New to Canada within the last five years 

•	 Living in the Cape Breton Regional Municipality 

•	 Without a primary care provider

By Referral Only
To book an appointment, a referral is required  
from the following partners:

•	 Cape Breton Island Centre for Immigration 

•	 YREACH Settlement Services – YMCA

•	 Cape Breton Victoria Regional Centre for Education 

•	 Nova Scotia Health programs and services 
(Public Health, Emergency Departments, Urgent 
Treatment Centres, etc.)

To obtain a referral, please reach out directly to 
these community partners. Once the clinic receives 
the referral, patients will be contacted with an 
appointment time.

Hours of Operation
Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday  
8:30 a.m. – 8:30 p.m. 
Wednesday, Friday, and Saturday  
8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.

Visit www.nshealth.ca/CapeBretonNewcomer for more information. September, 2023 

Where
Cape Breton University’s Nancy Dingwall Health 
and Counselling Centre – MacDonald Residence,  
1250 Grand Lake Rd., Sydney

NOTE:  Newcomers who are CBU students, faculty 
and staff will continue to book appointments 
with Cape Breton University’s Nancy Dingwall 
Centre for Health & Counselling clinic.

Call 911 if you are experiencing a life-threatening concern.

http://www.nshealth.ca/CapeBretonNewcomer

